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SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS <6 60
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA : )25

FROM: Department of Veterans’ Services SUBMITTAL DATE:
05-10-2010

SUBJECT: Recommendation from the Veterans’ Advisory Committee (VAC) Regarding Membership

RECOMMENDED MOTION: That the Board of Supervisors:

BACKGROUND:
1. Re-appoint Michael Mizak, 32967 Midnight Line, Menifee, CA 92584, (951) 231-5956,
to a new 2-year term to expire June 30, 2012.

2. Re-appoint Frank Hagen, 37845 Loweswater Street, Indio, CA 92203 (760) 200-1883,
to a new 2-year term to expire June 30, 2012.

3. Re-appoint Shirley L. Powell, 69-458 Serenity Road, Cathedral City, CA 92234, (760) 324-1122,
to a new 2-year term to expire June 30, 2012.
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BACKGROUND: Mr. Mizak is an Air Force veteran, served in Vietnam, and was
nominated for VAC membership by VFW Post 9223, Riverside, CA. He has been active
in the VFW, the American Legion and the RNC Memorial Honor Detail.

Mr. Hagen is a Navy veteran, also served in Vietnam, and was nominated by AMVETS
Post 66, Rancho Mirage, CA. He has been active in the Navy League and the
AMVETS-Express transportation service, transporting veterans from the Coachella
Valley to the Loma Linda VA Medical Center.

Ms. Powell retired from the miilitary as a Chief Master Sergeant after serving 38 years in
the USAF, Air Force Reserves and the California Air National Guard. She has an
extensive background in the medical and aero-space industries combining management,
quality control and training skills and experience.

At the VAC’s regular May 4, 2010 meeting, the district representatives present voted to
recommend to the Board of Supervisors that Mr. Mizak, Mr. Hagen and Ms. Powell be
re-appointed to a new 2-year term.



